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BRIGHTON  BEASTLY  BULLETIN 
 

A monthly Publication (Sept. to June) of 
The Lions’ Club of Brighton 

Box 37  Brighton,  Ontario    K0K 1H0 
(District A-3, Zone 43S) 

March,  2011
 

 

On Mar. 4, 1946 these gentlemen and others held the 1
st

 
meeting of the Lions Club of Brighton.  65 Years later, on Feb. 

14, 2011 a contingent of  the current membership marked 
the occasion by having dinner at the Golden   ??? in Trenton 

. 

The Lions Club of Brighton 
 President  Don Dorland 
 Past President   Owen Gibb 
 1st Vice President   Harvey Moore 
 2nd Vice President    Derek Madder 
 Secretary     Marion Bell 
 Treasurer Denys Avis 
 Membership Chair  Kerith  Smith 
 1-year Director    Doug Galt 
 2-year Director   Astrida  
  Jenkinson-Chalmers  nkinsonChalmers  

 

Dinner Meetings 

2nd & 4th Mondays @ 6:30 p.m 
at Brighton Community Centre 

75 Elizabeth St., Brighton 
 

Directors’ Meetings 

1st Monday @ 7:00 p.m.  
at Community Care offices,   

Prince Edward Sq. 
 

Bulletin Editor:  Lion Jim MacKenzie 
 

 

We are Lions 
Our 45,000 clubs and 1.35 million members make us 
the world's largest service club organization.  
We're also one of the most effective. We get the job 
done.  
We recently:  
  Brought 3,000 volunteers together to build a 

playground for children of all abilities in California, 
USA. 

  Fed 60,000 people in a township in South Africa. It's 
something Lions do there every day. 

  Sent a team of eye surgeons to Honduras to treat 
more than 100 adults and children.  

Everywhere we work, we make friends. With children 
who need schoolbooks, with seniors who need 
transportation and with people we may never meet. 
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Members of the Lions Club of Brighton 

 
*Awards:  C=LCI Certificate of Appreciation;  F=LFC Fellowship;  JB=Judge Brian Stevenson;  K=Helen Keller;   L=Life Member;  LQ=Lions Quest;  M=Melvin Jones;  

 Y=Lion of the Year;  HN= Harry Newman 

** Lion Harvey was also awarded the Progressive Judge Brian Stevenson Fellowship, 3 L.C.I. Certificates of Appreciation, and an L.C.I. Leadership Medal”

Lion  Street Add Mail Add  Office *Awards Sp’se Phone # E-Mail 
Don Armstrong 115 Drummond St  Brighton  Y Nancy 613-475-0028 armyandlou@bell.net 
Denys Avis  RR 7 Brighton Treasurer M, JB,K, Y, L  613-475-1032 Denys.avis@sympatico.ca 
Nancy Bahniuk 308 Raglan St.  Brighton     bahniuk@sympatico.ca 
Marion Bell 283 Raglan St  Brighton Sec. K, F, Y  613-475-1870 Marionb4@yahoo.com 
Bob Bird 64 Sanford St. PO Box 245 Brighton PP M, Y, L Hope 613-475-0946 pianoworks@kos.net 

Isabelle Brose 163 Dundas St. PO Box 617 Brighton PT  Brian 613-475-3610 issybrose@yahoo.ca 
Brian Burke 23 Harbour St.. RR 3 Brighton PP Y, K, M, JB Olive 613-475-0818 Ba.burke@sympatico.ca 
Ted  Cook 14 Fox Den Drive  Brighton   Bev 613-475-0018 Ted.cook@sympatico.ca 
Don  Dorland 41 Richardson St. PO Box 1525 Brighton Pres JB  613-475-4418 Don.dorland@gmail.com 
Al Fletcher 16 Ward. Ave  Brighton Mem. @ lg F Suzanne 613-475-0746 Sueandal16@yahoo.com 

Fran Fulford 15228 Hwy 2 (E) PO Box 126 Brighton  Y, F Rick 614-475-0475 rickflfrd@yahoo.ca 
Rick Fulford 15228 Hwy 2 (E) PO Box 126 Brighton PP, mem @lg JB, Y Fran 614-475-0475 rickflfrd@yahoo.ca 
Doug Galt 13941 Hwy 2 (W) RR 4 Colborne PDG  Cathy 905-355-2394 douggalt@xplornet.com 
Owen Gibb 7 North Dr. PO Box 400 Brighton PP Y, M, JB, K, Y, L Mary 613-475-2888 ogibb@sympatico.ca 
Stan  Grizzle 143 Beach Rd.  Brighton    613-475-2066 grizzlebear@sympatico.ca 

John Harwood 303 Richmond, Hilton PO Box 1065 Brighton PP JB, K Lois 613-475-2805 Jpharwood6@hotmail.com 
Bryce Hazlewood 2423 Hwy 30, Orland RR 2 Codrington  M Ona 613-475-2134  

Astrida 
Jenkinson-
Chalmers 

10 Huron St RR 4 Brighton Dir F  613-475-1608  

Jane Keeler 333 Arthurs Lane RR 2 Colborne PP JB, F David 905-355-2191 Jane_keeler@hotmail.com 

Jim MacKenzie 45 Maplewood Ave. PO Box 1683 Brighton Bul Ed JB, K, Y Gretta 613-475-4105 Jim.mackenzie@sympatico.ca 
Derek Madder 16 Stephen St. RR 3 Brighton 2

nd
 VP K Joan 613-475-4547  

Hugh McDonald 15193 CR 21, Hilton same Brighton TT, PSec M, K, Y, L Norma 613-475-0346 hkna@live.ca 
Joe Menna 642 Lake Trail Dr.  Windsor PP M, Y, F Anne 519-969-7825 jamenna@sympatico.ca 
Harvey Moore 4 Anne St.  Brighton 1stVP, PDG M, K, L, JB** Ruth 613-475-1413 Hjmr.moore@sympatico.ca 

Ruth  Moore 4 Anne St.  Brighton Affiliate  Harvey 613-475-1413 ruthhawkenmoore@gmail.com 
Michael Nicholson 24 Marina Dr. Ss8  Brighton    613-475-3646 Michael@nicholsoncga.com 
Keith Smith 4

th
 Concession RR 7 Brighton MSec., PCab Sec JB, M Nancy 613-475-0728 spatks@live.com 

John Stephens 6 Victoria St PO Box 1496 Brighton PT, mem @  lg K Eleanor 613-475-0319 Johnf.stephens@sympatico.ca 
Claude Thompson 21 Kingsley Ave PO Box 398 Brighton PP M, Y, L, C Doreen 613-475-1557  

Theo Vreeburg 115 Main St. PO Box 69 Brighton PP  Marikje 614-475-4545 tvreeburg@sympatico.ca 
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Greetings from Lion President Don 

 
 

 

Greetings, Lions: 
 
Spring will be here officially in two weeks and I for one will welcome the warmer weather!  Soon we will be 
winding down the Lions' year. 
  
Minutes from the Ways & Means meeting are in the bulletin.  Please take the time to read them,   While fund 
raising is important we do not want to overload the Club with activities. 
  
Our next meeting is the official visit of z.c. Harm Zylstra, let's have a good turnout to welcome him.  Also at our 
next meeting Lion Fran will be selling tickets for the new Colborne Club's Charter Night on April 2nd. 
  
March 27th is our Kidspiel at the arena, many hands are required to pull this off!  Please volunteer when and 
where you can. Thanks to Lions Owen and Denys for their work on this project so far. 
  
Our first time cooking happens April 23 at the arena with the Club putting on a BBQ for Jamboree For Life, 
workers needed. 
  
Regards, Lion Don 
 

Upcoming Members’ Meetings & Program 
Mar. 14      Lions Business; ZC Harm Zylstra 
Mar. 28      Lion Joseph Amann,    
  Lindsay Trafford  
 "Sandparents" reading programme for 

young children.     
Apr. 11 Lions’ Business 
Apr. 25  Judy Stewart –  
 VON  ―SMILE‖ Programme 

May  9       Lions Business 
May  23     Glen Bureau PA Physician Assistant 

BHSC – Spouses welcome 
June  13     Awards Night 
June  27     Installation of Officers 

Events On the Local, District & Lions’ International Agendae:    
March 26 A new Leo Club ? Our next meeting 

will be on Sat., Mar. 26, from 3:00 - 
5:00 p.m., upstairs in the library.  

March 27 at the Brighton Arena.  
Volunteers needed! 

April 2 Charter Night, Colborne & District 
Lions Club, Keeler Centre, Social at 
6:00 & dinner at 7:00. 

April 15-17 39th District A-3 Convention in 
Kingston  

April 23 Jamboree for Life barbeque on 
Saturday April 23 in the Brighton 
Arena 

May Port Hope Lions Club 80th charter 
anniversary 

May 26-29 MDA Convention  

June 12 Belleville Lions “Show & Shine Car 
Show”.  Info:  dmthompson@cogeco.ca  

 www.city.belleville.on.ca/communitycal
endar 

July 4-8  International Lions Convention in 
Seattle, Washington 

October 1 Sharbot Lake Lions 60th charter 
anniversary —   

October 15  Peterborough Lions Club 75th charter 
anniversary  

October 22 Lions Club of Kingston 75th Charter 
Anniversary 

June 30 – Jul 4, 2014  97th Lions Clubs 
International Convention in  
TORONTO 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

  We would be honoured to have you at our 

Charter Night of the 

Colborne and District Lions Club 
As they join one of the 45,000 clubs of 

Lions Club International 
 

Saturday, April 2, 2011 

Social at 6:00 & dinner at 7:00 

Keeler Centre, 80 Division St. S., Colborne 

Details to follow 
 

Lion President Brenda Dolha has guaranteed 

that it will be a real blast with draws entertainment 

and more to be announced in the near future 

District Governor Lion Gord says you can’t 

miss the event of the year in A-3 

You all come now 
 

 

Bulletin Board 

Important Announcements for all  members of  

the Lions Club of Brighton……. 

 

Blood Donor Clinics  
Regular Clinics are held 6 times a year at the Evangelical Christian Reformed 

Church in Brighton.  Clinics during 2011 will be held on: 
 
 April 15 June 24 Aug. 19 
 Oct.14 Dec. 16 
 
Our thanks to the following workers who volunteered their services at the clinic on 

February 18: Lions Brian, Derek, Hugh, Don A, Don D, and former Lion Ken Grieves.  
Not a successful clinic, one of the lowest turnouts since October 2004, it was marked 
by the number of “no shows”, i.e. people who committed to donate but didn’t show 
up.   72 units were collected from the 84 who came to donate their blood. 

 
Our thanks, as well to Lions John S, Derek, and Jim for regularly posting flyers at 

various locations in the community, 

 
New Leo 
Club ?   

See Lion 
Harv’s 

update, in 
“From the 
Podium” 
page 11. 

 

 
 

Cancel Your Dinner 

If you’re not coming  

to one of our  dinner meetings, 

So the club  won’t have to pay for it!  
 

NOTE …… if you  

 will not be attending a 
particular dinner  meeting, 
or 

 you are attending and  
bringing a guest,  

 
call Lion Owen  by the Friday prior to the 
meeting and so inform him. 

 
 
 

BBB Submissions 
The target date for issuing the bulletin is the Friday prior to 

the 1st general membership meeting in a month.    
To accomplish this we have to set a deadline for receiving material from you for publication as the Tuesday prior to 

the 1st members meeting  each month, i.e. usually the  day after the Directors meeting for the month. 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 

Meetings,…Minutes of   
as recorded Lion Secretary Marion and her elves   

 

 

Meeting of  Members–February 14, 2011 
 

Approximately 25 Lions and their guests gathered for dinner at 7 PM at the Golden Valley Restaurant to 
usher in the club’s second 65 year lifespan.  The objective was to celebrate the 65th anniversary in a relaxed 
atmosphere, with good fellowship and good food ...........and the objective was attained. 

 
 
  

Meeting of Members –February 28, 2011 
 

Lion Don called the meeting to order at 6:30pm 
with the singing of O’Canada, a toast to Canada and the 
Queen, followed by the Lions Grace, with 13 Lions  and 
5 guests  present. 

Dinner was served  
A presentation was made by Shannon Colton from 

Community Living Brighton Campbellford  and Lynn,  a 
Brighton resident and an advocate for Community 
Living.  Also present was Janet Jones who has a son who 
utilizes many services from the Community Living 
program. 

 Joan Kerr and Sandra Mitchell,  prospective Lions, 
and Gord Kerr were also in attendance. 

Lion Fran held the 150 Club draw for the month of 
February. The $40.00 recipient was Norma McDonald 
and $30.00 each goes to Kathleen Rutherford and Liz 
Hamilton. 

A motion was made for approval of the January 
minutes by Lion Brian and second by Lion Derek. Carried 
 
Treasurer`s Report – Lion Denys reported that it had 
been  sent by e-mail 
 
Other Business 

 Lion Pres. Don spoke regarding a request from 
Brighton Parks and Recreation for a donation of 
$1,000 for the trail to be completed on Harbour 
Street heading into Presqu’ile, along with 
washroom facilities at the boat launch.  A 

recommendation had been made by the Directors 
but there was not a quorum present so the 
recommendation will be presented at a later 
meeting. 

 Lion Owen spoke re: the   up and coming Kidspiel.  
Registration forms have been forwarded to the 
local schools and a contact person has been 
established in each of the schools. Preparations are 
well underway for a successful spiel.   

 Lion Owen spoke regarding the Bingo , which had 
49 attendees last Wednesday.  Lion Owen is 
looking for another volunteer for this Wednesday`s 
Bingo.  A list is being circulated for up and coming 
Bingo`s. 

 Ian Graham,  supporter for The Beacon, and is 
looking for donations.  A Bonspiel is being held on 
March 19th .  For any donations of $10.00 or more 
an official receipt will be given. 

 Lion Marion read the thank you notes and 
invitations that have been received. 

 The Leo info session was attended by 8-10 students 
and the next meeting will be held on March 26th at 
3pm. 

 The next Zone meeting will be held in Wellington 
on April 27th. 

 Lion Harvey advised that Lion Ruth packed 564 pair 
of glasses.  
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 The  Cricklewood maze will be set up as a dog (for 
LFC) with Lions info and questions throughout  the 
maze. 

 A Motion for adjournment was made by   Astrida at 
8:25PM.  Carried 

  

Regular Meeting of  Directors  –March , 2011 
 

Lion Don called the meeting to order at 7pm.  Those 
in attendance were Lion Don, Lion Harvey, Lion Astrida, 
Lion Owen, Lion Marion, Lion Denys. 

The first order of business was the approval of the 
Minutes from our February 7 Directors meeting. A 
motion was made by Lion Harvey second by Lion Owen. 
Lion Harvey advised that Krista be amended to Kristen.  
Carried 
 
Business Arising  

Lion Owen made a motion that we pay in the 
amount of $230.00 for the Gavel and Gong for the new 
Colborne & Cramahe Club. This was seconded by Lion 
Harvey. Carried 

A request for $100.00 at the Hospitality Room at the 
up and coming Convention, this was denied and we will 
place an Ad in the program as per last year. 
 
Appeals 

 A letter from the Youth Exchange Program has been 

received requesting $600.00.   In the past the funds 

have been distributed to other “youth” programs 

where the funds were needed, such as Effective 

Speaking, the Peace Poster. A motion by Lion 

Harvey to send $200.00 to Graham Lewis for  the 

Effective Speaking Program was seconded  by Lion 

Owen. Carried. 

 Lion Astrida made a motion that we send $150.00  

to the Student Exchange Program, seconded by Lion 

Owen. Carried 

 A request was received from Lake Joe for an 

engraved Brick for their walkway for $250.00.   Lion 

Astrida made a motion that we support Lake Joe for 

$250.00, second by Lion Denys. Carried 

 Lion Harvey made a motion that we support the 

Lions Home for the Deaf for $100.00, second by 

Lion Astrida. Carried 

 Lion Denys made a motion that we support the VON 

for $100.00, second by Lion Owen. Carried 

 A request was received from the University Hospital 

Kingston Foundation. It was decided that we would 

not be sending a donation this year. 

 A motion by Lion Astrida and second by Lion Harvey 

that we support the Big Sisters/ Big Brothers with a 

donation of $100.00. Carried 

 Ways and Means 
Lion Owen presented a report from the Ways and 
Means Committed. Lion Denys will forward this to Lion 
Jim for insertion into the bulletin. 
 
Treasurers Report – Lion Denys:   This will be sent as an 
email. 
 
Public Service 

 Lion Denys read a request from a single mother with 
one son who is a student at ENSS for a request for 
her Hydro bill for $634.00, Lions Denys and Jane 
have been in touch with other Community groups 
and the Brighton Fire Department have offered to 
share the cost being $317. The Kinsmen have also 
been approached and should they have funds 
available we would all contribute one third. Lion 
Denys made a motion to that we assist as per the 
above, this was second by Lion Harvey. Carried 

 A request was received from St Vincent DePaul  
Society for $500.00, to assist a family with their 
rent/Hydro. The family is in arrears $1,950 for their 
rent  and $1500 for their hydro. A motion was made 
by Lion Denys and seconded by Lion Astrida that we 
assist with $500.00. Lion Jane will continue to 
investigate other venues. Carried 

 
New Business 
 Lion Harvey advised that it can take up to 120 days 

for the Police Checks to be completed. Lion Harvey 
requires 2 pieces of photo ID (to be available for 
viewing) for each Lion along with a form to be 
completed by each Lion. This new check will only 
be done once.  A motion was made by Lion Harvey 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

that upon acceptance into the Brighton Lions Club  
any new person will sign the appropriate 
paperwork for the Police Check, second by Lion 
Astrida. Carried .   

 Lion Harvey reported on the meeting for the new 
Leo Club. Ten students were in attendance with 
both Lion President Don and Lion Don showing 
support for the new club. The next meeting will be 
held on Saturday March 26 at 3pm in the Brighton 

Library.  Lion Harvey advised that in order to start a 
Leo Club the minimum number of participants is 5. 
It was also suggested that they meet once a month 
with one Directors meeting.  Lion Harvey has 
agreed to be the “Guiding Lion” and asked for club 
support, he was also hoping that  Lions Don and 
Don would assist in this worthwhile effort. 

 
A motion for Adjournment by Lion Astrida at 8:15pm 

 
 

Ways and Means Committee 

Minutes of  Meeting   2011 03 03 
 

Present: Committee Chair Lion 
Bob, Lion President Don, Lions Theo, Denys, Owen, Ruth 
and Hugh 

Committee Chair Lion Bob opened the meeting by 
reviewing the agreement we have with the town 
regarding the usage of the King Edward Community 
Center.  We have the use of the hall as follows: 

 every Monday from 5-12 pm for 10 years    

 rent free for 15 days per year for 5 years ( dates to 
be negotiated as needed ) 

 every Wed from 5-12pm rent free for 1 year for 
Bingo 

This agreement took effect on 1 July 2009 so we are 
two years into it.  Lion Bob felt that since we had the 
use of the hall for 15 days a year we should be looking 
at using it more. 

The Committee looked at the what and when of fund 
raising events that we presently carry out: 

1. Bingo........    All year ( perhaps not in July and 
Aug ???) 

2. Kidspiel and 50/50 draw.......March 27th  
3. Canada Day including Soap Box Derby ..   July ? 
4. Applefest..Sat., Sept.24 &  Sun. 25th 
5. Art Show .......... Oct 20-23rd 
6. Christmas Hamper tickets...... Dec. 19th 
7. TrueLife cookout........ July ? 
8. Terry Fox Pancake Breakfast.--Sept. or Oct (no 

spring PB) 
9. Yard Sale ........          ????? May, Jun Jul, Aug ??? 
10. Jamboree for Life cookout........April 23 ? 

 
Lion Denys estimated that the Bingo brings in about 

$300 per week which would come to about $11 000 per 

year if it does not run over the summer. It takes 8-10 
people to run the Bingo. There are presently 29 
members in the club but some members are unable to 
assist in fund-raising activities such as Bingo. There was 
some concern expressed that we be careful not to take 
on more that the Club could handle and that events be 
spread out over the year. 

 
Suggestions for new activities that we could take 

part in were brought forward such as 
  

√ A concert made up of local talent...Lion Bob will talk 
to Ron Waddling about this 

√ Cricklewood Farm corn maze... they have offered us 
7% of the gross if we help out with certain aspects 
of the promotion and put on a BBQ on Sat.Sept. 3. 
Any money we get from this event would go to the 
Guide Dogs 

√ A comedy show...we have an offer from a promoter 
to put on a comedy show at a cost to us of $1500 
plus accommodation for three comedians. Lion Bob 
will look into this further. 

√ A cookout at Cricklewood on the Aug. Civic Holiday 
long weekend (Sat. July 30th) 

√ A combined Casino night and spaghetti dinner. 
After a long discussion this idea was put on hold 
because of the large numbers of people involved in 
putting it on and our inexperience at both these 
things. Some further investigation will be carried 
out on this one. 

√ The Dragon Boat cookout..... not known if we will 
be asked to do this one or not. 

√ Pop and popcorn at the Concert in the Park 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

evenings. General agreement that this could 
continue without very many workers and that while 
it did not raise a lot of money it did put Lions in the 
public eye. 

√ Canada Day Bingo. It was suggested that we run a 
Bingo on the afternoon of Canada Day but it was 
agreed that we could not do both a Bingo and the 
Soap Box Derby on the same day. This prompted a 
long discussion about the “ effectiveness” of the 
Soap Box derby and Kidspiel.  Some felt that the 
manpower required to stage these events was large 
compared to the number of kids who took part. It 
was generally agreed that those involved thought 
both events were well received by those who took 
part but that neither event had grown over the 
years.  Lion Denys said that he had organized the 
Soap Box Derby for 10 years and he did not wish to 
do it another year.  It was agreed that Lion Pres. 
Don would ask the Club for direction and that the 
Committee would recommend that the Soap Box 
Derby be discontinued unless someone in the Club 
would agree to take it over and it be replaced by a 
special Bingo. (So what happens to the carts if we 
discontinue asked Lion Hugh ???) 

√ Lion Theo brought forward the idea of selling  “prize 

calenders“... they would sell for $20 ( or so) and 
would offer a prize of $20 every day and $1000 
twice a year. About 600 would need to be sold for 
us to make money.  

√ Lion Theo brought forward the idea of a “donation 
box “ located somewhere around town.  He already 
has a giant pair of glasses that could be used with 
donations going to causes like SightFirst. 

√ Lion Theo also wondered about selling hot dogs on 
the street from time to time or on special days. 

 
Some concern was expressed about taking on too 

much for the Club to handle. It was thought that we 
should be careful about spreading things over the whole 
year.  This led to a casual discussion about cooperation 
with Rotary, Kinsmen etc on projects where we needed 
lots of people to help out. There was even mention of 
the possibility of combining all three clubs into a single 
“Community Service Club”.  Not something we would 
like to see but with dwindling memberships and aging 
members it is a thought. 

 
Thanks to Lion Denys for hosting the meeting and 

providing coffee, cookies and a friendly dog to pet ! 

 

 

This Month’s Taste of the Past 

 

(A regular feature by Lion Harvey Moore, Club Historian) 

 

 On June 4, 1951, the Club approved of the purchase of furniture for the old Gun Club house at 

Presqu’ile. This was to aid the Northumberland and Durham Children’s Aid Society of Port Hope to use 

the house as a summer camp for their wards, that summer. 

 At the same meeting, $100 was donated to send a young woman to Tacoma, Washington, for treatment 

of multiple sclerosis. The Club found that they could not send the woman to Tacoma via R.C.A.F. 

airplane, so they contacted the Tacoma Lions Club, who agreed to make a reservation for her at the 

Tacoma Hospital and made arrangements for all transportation for her and her mother while they were in 

Tacoma. Our Club did a canvass and collected $1,000 for their trip. 

 On June 18, 1951, we received a Thank-you letter from the Brighton Hove Lions Club for gifts we had 

sent to them. 

 On October 1, 1951, a taxi bill of $15 was paid to take a child to Kingston General Hospital for a polio 

check. 

 On October 29th, $10 was donated as a prize for the Public Speaking contest at Brighton   P.S. (They 

now call it Effective Speaking.) 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

  

Lions Clubs International Foundation  

Chairperson Wirfs’ Update on New Zealand 
 
March 3, 2011 

 

I’m sure that you have been following the 
news reports of the devastating earthquake in 
Christchurch, New Zealand.   Much of the city is 
still without water and sewage systems and 
aftershocks continue. Thousands are homeless 
as a result of the destruction. 

Right now, Margit and I, and LCIF staff, are 
on our way to New Zealand to meet with Lions 
and view their current relief efforts. We will 
also meet with the mayor and Red Cross to 
discuss future plans. 

Lions have been providing assistance since 
the devastating earthquake February 22, and 
LCIF is providing US$110,000 to help Lions in 
providing relief to their communities. In the 
past week Lions services include: 

 
 Delivering 500 portable toilets to Doctors 

Surgery’s, Nurse Maud Assn. and 
households in eastern suburbs 

 Going door to door in the suburbs with the 
Red Cross to find those who need 
assistance 

 Providing grocery and fuel vouchers to 
families in need as well as food, bedding 
and water 

 Volunteering at welfare centers in 
Christchurch and Timaru 

 Raising $34,000 during a weekend fund-
raiser 

 Distributing meals through a food caravan 
in Christchurch 

 Lions from neighboring areas traveling to 
Christchurch to assist in relief projects, 
such as door-to-door outreach, delivering 
food and helping with clean-up 

 Lions in neighboring towns are organizing 
dinners for displaced families and housing 
for Lions in need 

 Staffing two daily shifts to assist at the 
national Red Cross coordination office in 
Wellington 

 Delivering a 40,000 litre tanker of fresh 
water to the suburbs of Christchurch 

 Providing weekend breaks to families to 
escape from the city for two days 
 

Wherever there is a need, there is a Lions club 
nearby, ready to respond with their hearts and 
hands. In the case of disasters, we are among 
the first to offer help, and the last to leave. If 
you want to help the people of New Zealand, 
the most effective and immediate way to do 
this is through a designated donation to LCIF 

for New Zealand relief. 

http://blog.lionsclubs.org/2011/02/23/lions-lcif-providing-disaster-relief-for-earthquake-victims-in-new-zealand/
http://blog.lionsclubs.org/2011/02/23/lions-lcif-providing-disaster-relief-for-earthquake-victims-in-new-zealand/
http://www.lcif.org/donate
http://www.lcif.org/donate
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 

Activities – in Photos  
65th Anniversary Dinner at Golden Valley on February 14                     

 
 
 
 
 
 

Below r:  Pres. Don 

presented Lion Bob 

Bird (l) with a 

Builder"s Key, for 

bringing members 

into the club.  

 

Below l:  Lion 

Harvey, after 

proposing a toast to 

the ladies, appears to 

go into his dance 

routine. 
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From the Podium…. 
… providing a forum for any Lion to raise an issue, express an opinion, say “ thanks” to someone, 

talk about his/her pet peeve ……. This month Lion  Harvey   talks  about next years slate of 

officers  and gives us an update  on a possible  Leo   Club  in Brighton 

 

Election time is nearly upon us.  I look 
forward to having a group of Lions on the 
Board who are ready to put forth a strong 
effort for the good of the Lions Club of 
Brighton, the good of our community, the good 
of the world-wide community and the good of 
Lionism - those who are prepared to attend 
Board of Directors' meetings regularly.  We 
have only nine Directors these days, so we 
need all of us to attend meetings where much 
of the business of the Club is considered first.  

I mentioned Committees last month.  I'd like 
to mention them again.  Committees are very 
important to the successful functioning of our 
Club.  Thus, we need Committee Chairpersons 
who get their committees involved in 
discussions and decision-making.  The only 
time, in my view, that a one-person committee 
works well is if the committee is a one-person 
committee.  We do have the odd one of those, 
but they are the exception.  For the most part, 
committees contain at least two members, 
both or all of whom need to be included in 
committee deliberations and decision-making.  
If a Committee Chairperson makes a decision 
and gives a report on that decision, without 
getting Committee input, he/she is short-
changing the Committee members and the 
Club as a whole.  

Committee Chairpersons, please discuss 
with your Committee members whether they 
want to continue on your committees in 2011-
12.  If you need new members, take a look at 
our recently new members and those who we 
expect to come in shortly.  

We have had one meeting so far re: the Leo 
Club we're trying to get certified.  Ten young 
people attended, along with Lion President 
Don, Lion Don Armstrong and me.  

Our next meeting will be on Sat., Mar. 26th, 
from 3:00 - 5:00 p.m., upstairs in the library.  
We expect at least another five young people 
to attend.  Three of our possible Leos have 
already been working at the Bingo and one of 
those, Kristen Sinclair, worked all summer at 
the concerts.  I feel that these young people 
can and will be a great asset to the community 
and to Lionism.  They have several good ideas 
already for fund-raising and service activities.  

 

Lion Harv Moore, 1st V.P. 
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And now, Some Spicy Wit 
…….seldom sage, but always  mostly savory!!! 

A GOOD WOMAN 
  

 A good woman is a man's best friend. 

 She will never stand him up and never let him down. 

 She will reassure him when he feels insecure and 
comfort him after a bad day. 

 She will inspire him to do things he never thought he 
could do; to live without fear and forget regret. 

 She will enable him to express his deepest emotions 
and give in to his most intimate desires. 

 She will make sure he always feels as though he's the 
most handsome man in the room and will enable him 
to be the most confident, sexy, seductive and 
invincible........  

 No wait... ! 
Sorry.. I'm thinking of whiskey.   It’s whiskey that does all that 
stuff. Never mind. 

 

THE WORLD’S SMARTEST WOMAN 
An airplane was about to crash; there were 5 passengers 

on board, but only 4 parachutes. 
The first passenger said, “I am Carl Rove, the chosen one 

to lead the Party! The world needs me, I can’t afford to die.” 
So he took the first pack and left the plane. 

The second passenger, Sarah Palin said, I have my own 
reality show. And I am the smartest woman in American 
history, so America’s people don’t want me to die.” She took a 
second pack and jumped out of the plane. 

The third passenger, John McCain, said, “I’m a Senator, 
and a decorated war hero from an elite Navy unit from the 
United States of America”.  So  he grabbed the pack next to 
him and jumped. 

The fourth passenger, Billy Grahame,  said to the fifth 
passenger, a 10-year-old schoolgirl, “I have lived a full life, and 
served my God the best I could. I will sacrifice my life and let 
you have the last parachute.”  

The girl said, “That’s okay. There’s a parachute left for 
you. America’s smartest woman took my schoolbag.” 

 

 
NINE WORDS WOMEN USE 
 (1) Fine: This is the word women use to end an 
argument when they are right and you need to shut 
up. 
 (2) Five Minutes: If she is getting dressed, this means 
a half an hour.   Five minutes is only five minutes if 
you have just been given five more minutes to watch 
the game before helping around the house. 
 (3) Nothing: This is the calm before the storm. This 
means something, and you should be on your toes. 
Arguments that begin with nothing usually end in 
fine. 
 (4) Go Ahead: This is a dare, not permission. Don't 
Do It! 
 (5) Loud Sigh: This is actually a word, but is a non-
verbal statement often misunderstood by men. A 
loud sigh means she thinks you are an idiot  and 
wonders why she is wasting her time standing here 
and arguing with you about nothing. (Refer back to # 
3 for the meaning of nothing.) 
 (6) That's Okay: This is one of the most dangerous 
statements a women can make to a man. That's okay 
means she wants to think long and hard before 
deciding how and when you will pay for your mistake. 
 (7) Thanks: A woman is thanking you, do not 
question, or faint.  Just say “ you're welcome”.  (I 
want to add in a clause here - This is true, unless she 
says 'Thanks a lot' - which is PURE sarcasm and she is 
not thanking you at all.  DO NOT say 'you're welcome'  
That will bring on a 'whatever'). 
 (8) Whatever: Is a woman's way of saying F-- YOU! 
 (9) Don't worry about it, I got it: Another dangerous 
statement, meaning this is something that a woman 
has told a man to do several times, but is now doing it 
herself. This will later result in a man asking 'What's 
wrong?' For the woman's response refer to # 3. 
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Committees  2010 – 2011 
Updated  October ‘10 

Contact Lion Pres. Don re: any proposed additions/changes 

Committee Name Resp. of Chair Members 
Appeals 1

st
 VP Isabelle Brose Hugh McDonald, Don Dorland 

 

Art Show 1
st
 VP Bob Bird & 

Marion Bell 

Owen Gibb, Denys Avis, Don Dorland 

Awards President John Stevens  Denys Avis, Bob Bird 

Bingo 1
st
 VP Owen Gibb & 

Don Dorland 

Bob Bird, Astrida, Denys Avis,  

Nancy Bahniuk,  Al Fletcher 

Bulletin + Lions Info 1
st
 VP Jim MacKenzie  

Canada Day - Food   

- Soap Box Derby 

2
nd

 VP Owen Gibb 

Denys Avis 

Al Fletcher, Jane Keeler, Keith Smith 

Derek, Don D 

Christmas Hampers 

  &  

$1000 Draw  

1
st
  VP Denys Avis 

 

Brian Burke 

 Bob Bird, Don Dorland  

 

John Harwood 

Constitution & By-Laws 2
nd

 VP Harvey Moore Jim MacKenzie, Marion Bell, 

Ruth Moore 

Convention 2
nd

 VP Harvey Moore Jane Keeler,  Ruth Moore 

Diabetes Awareness 

& 

 Blood Donor Clinics 

1
st
 VP Ruth Moore 

 

Jim MacKenzie 

 Derek Madder 

 

Astrida 

SightFirst II discontinued   

ENSS Pancake Breakfast 2
nd

 VP Brian Burke Owen Gibb, Hugh McDonald, Bob Bird,  

Derek Madder 

Environment 2
nd

  VP  John Harwood Owen Gibb 

Financial 1
st
 VP Denys Avis John Stephens, Theo Vreeburg 

Historian 1
st
 VP Harvey Moore  

Membership & Attendance 1
st
 VP Keith Smith  Hugh McDonald 

Nominations & Elections 1
st
 VP Keith Smith Bob Bird, Owen Gibb 

Lions Activities 

 (Projects, Ways & Means) 

 

Applefes        --Food 

1
st
 VP 

 

 

Bob Bird & Owen 

Gibb 

 

Owen Gibb 

Denys Avis, Al Fletcher 

 Hugh McDonald, Ruth Moore 

Nancy Bahniuk,   

Al Fletcher, Theo Vreeburg 

Program 1
st
 VP Bob Bird Owen Gibb 

Public Relations 1
st
 VP  Jim MacKenzie 

Public Service 2
nd

 VP Jane Keeler Denys Avis, Claude Thompson 

Members’ Health 

& Welfare 

2
nd

 VP Marion Bell Theo Vreeburg 

Jane Keeler 

Sight - Vision Screening 

          -  Eye glasses 

2
nd

 VP John Harwood 

Harvey Moore 

 

Youth Activities - Kidspiel 

 

 

School Assistance 

 

2
nd

 VP  

 

 

Astrida Jenkinson— 

Chalmers 

Fran Fulford, Jane Keeler, Marion Bell ,  

Nancy Bahniuk, Derek Madder 

 

Bob Bird 

Nancy Bahniuk 

― 

150 Club 1
st
 VP Fran Fulford  
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Contacts 
 

 

 

DISTRICT  A -3  OFFICERS 

 
District Governor -  

Lion Gordon Taylor (Susan) 

Phone: 705-932-2103 

e-mail: govgord@gmail.com 

Home Club:    Millbrook & District 

 

Immediate Past Districe Governor 

Lion Bill Lewis (Cheryl) 

Phone: 613-395-2227. 

e-mail: lewis.bh@sympatico.ca 

Home Club:  Sterling 

 

1
st
  Vice-District Governor- 

Lion Earl Oliver (Carol) 

Phone: 705-639-5619 

e-mail: ecoliver@trytel.net   

 Home Club: Norwood  

2
nd

   Vice-District Governor- 

Lion Mary Ann Smith (Victor) 

Phone: 613-379-9972 

e-mail: smithma@queensu.ca 

Home Club: Newburg--Camden  

 

Region 43 Chair –  

Lion Bill McMurtry (Pat) 

 Phone 613-478-6896 

e-mail: bilpatmcm@xplornet.com 

Home Club: Tweed 

 

Zone Chair 43 South – 

Lion Harm Zylstra (Elaine) 

Phone 613-921-1413 

e-mail: zc43s@a3lions.org  

Home Club: Trenton 

 

NEIGHBOURING CLUBS 

 
Belleville 

2
nd

 (Din.) & 4
th

 (Bus.)Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Lions' Hall, 119 Station St. 

 

Campbellford 

2
nd

 & 4
th

 Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Oddfellows Hall, 243 Victoria Street 

 

Frankford 

2nd (Din.)  &4th (Bus.) Mondays  6:30 p.m. 

Lions’ Centre,  50 Centre Street  

 

Foxboro 

2
nd

 (b) & th (d) Wednesday, 7:00 p.m. 

Gilead Hall, 420 Bronk Rd, Plainfield 

 

Hastings 

2
nd

  (Din) & 4
th

 (Bus) Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Hastings Civic Centre, 6 Albert St. 

Stirling 

1
st

 (Din) & 3
rd

 (Bus.) Tuesdays  7:00 p.m. 

Stirling Rawdon Arena, Front St 

 

Trenton 
2

nd

 & 4
th

 Wednesdays,  6:45 p.m. 

Lions' Hall, 77 Campbell St. 

 

Wellington 

2
nd

 & 4
th

. Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Canadian Legion, Main St.  
 

 

mailto:ecoliver@trytel.net

